
 

 

 

 

   

  

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
   
 

 

  

 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 

It is with a sense of relief that we reach the end of this school year without any further bubble closures. I hope that from September 

that term will just relate to the soapy kind and that all the recent restrictions and signage around the school can be consigned to 

history.  
 

As a school community we can be proud at the way we tackled the challenges of the past 11 months. My colleagues and I appreciate 

the numerous messages of support we received including through the written and verbal comments to the school reports. These 

contain valuable targets for your children to work on during the summer and I ask that all children participate in the Summer Reading 

Challenge – see page 6 for more information. Will our school have the largest number of participants in Enfield again? 
 

In the certificate assemblies this week, each year group celebrated pupils performing well in their learning during the summer term. 

Children in every assembly could explain clearly that getting things wrong is an essential part of learning.  They told of their pride of 

achieving something despite having to try multiple times and also that the prize of having completed a piece of learning was for them 

to move on to more challenge. I am delighted that this mature attitude exists in all year groups, including Year 1. See page 4 for all 

the names and photos of our winners. 
 

Today we said goodbye to our Year 6 cohort in front of their families. It was wonderful to have an event with a parent/carer audience 

again after such a long time. As Miss Clarke said, it felt like a new beginning. We wish our departing pupils the very best in secondary 

school. Photos of the assembly can be seen on the very last page. 
 

Whilst I am looking forward to a long break from work with my family, I am excited to sharing our new initiatives and opportunities 

for 2021-2022 when we return in September. For many working parents it will be welcome news that I can finally confirm our new 

after school provision that is available after the summer break. The start date depends on the club receiving their Ofsted go ahead 

(hopefully during summer) but parents/carers can register interest by using the following link to start the registration process 

walkerchildrensclub.com/book-online-. See the flyer on pages 2 and 3 for more information.   
 

Finally, a big thank you to my colleagues for their unwavering work this year to ensure a top class education for our children. I wish 

you and our school community a wonderful, relaxing and safe summer and I look forward to seeing all our children back on Thursday 

2nd September. 
 

Mr Jan M Bless  

Headteacher 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

istening xcellence ttitude espect egotiate njoy esponsible upport 

Newsletter  
23rd July 2021 

 

Attendance this YEAR - 7th September 2020  to  16th July 2021  
 

Ash 90.40%             1H 95.34%          2A 95.71%          3F 94.32%              4F 91.25%            5G 95.72%            6B 95.88% 
 Birch 89.26%          1K 93.12%           2L 90.66%          3G 94.21%             4H 95.48%            5K 94.03%   6T 95.42% 
 Oak 91.17%            1T 91.47%           2T 92.73%          3W 96.63%         4R 92.82%            5T 95.87%             6Th 94.52% 

 
Well done to Oak, 2A and 3W for overall best attendance this year. 

Overall attendance since September 2020: 94.22% not including FS2 

 
 

 

https://walkerchildrensclub.com/book-online-2/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

End of Summer Term certificates 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class Reading Maths 

Commitment to Learning (going 

above and beyond, making 

accelerated progress, etc.) 

Quality of 

Homework 

Contribution to the 

school (adhering to 

school values) 

1H Hodia Aston Jessica Nida Oscar 

1K Sakeeb Ashton Tyler Mae Nawal Joyce 

1T Destiny Botan Dylan Jayden Maryama 

2A Olivia Reggie Amelia Maisie Chris 

2L Kaiden Furkan Nisa Tsihon Neda 

2T Harmony Emircan Jolette Caleb Bella 

3F Yusra Mia Zaynab Kye Jayden 

3G Maija Kevin Ariah Yunus Janel 

3W Miah Ibrahim Daniel Jayden Aras 

4F Sel Spencer Larissa Iqra Tamara 

4H Javarni Tasnim Milena Tea Cianna 

4R Amelia Mateus Jahsener Yavuz Sienna 

5G Jeremiah Nihal Tupaxx Naz Saniyah 

5K Baris Elisha Yagmur Eliz Dorsa 

5T Benett Hasanefe Yaye Siloe Aisha 

6B Jesse Samir Aaliyah Derin Sejdi 

6T Sude A Sude Y Michael Sally Meryem 

6TH Shayanne Umut Collins Mariam Kai 

Rainbow Rose Pixie Muhammad Kayden Kazim 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Virtual Recorder Concert Year 4 

Our annual musical instruments concert to parents was recorded for 

parents/carers to be able to enjoy at home. Links to the individual 

class performances will be shared with the Year 4 families.  

Thanks to Mrs Parkhouse and Miss Redmore for teaching the 

recorder lessons this year. 

Mrs Parkhouse, from 

Enfield Music Service was 

given a bouquet of PoW 

home grown flowers. 

Word Millionnaire:  

Jakub 5K having read 1,030,084 words and passing 50 quizzes 

Wow, the total 

collected for the 

WWF was £424.56  
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wild World Heroes will inspire children to explore ways of helping to save the planet, with a focus on 

tackling real-world environmental issues, from plastic pollution and deforestation to wildlife decline. 

The Reading Challenge begins from July 10th and children can participate by visiting their local Enfield 

Library, joining the challenge, and reading six books over the summer. Along the way, participants will 

receive stickers and a medal with a certificate when they have read all six books. 

For more information, please visit:  https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk 

https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5 v Year 6 boys’ football match 

Under a sweltering sun, Year 5 and 6 boys played a friendly 
match on Tuesday. Regardless, Jayden A, Arios, Aaron E, 
Aaron M, Hasan Efe, Yilmaz, Brian, Romario, Caleb, Jesiah, 
Lewis and Tyrese ran back and forth with boundless energy; 
this was their one and only chance this year to see some 
competition on our field.  
 
Year 5 was first to score and saw their lead rise to 2 in the 
first half with Year 6 valiantly attempting shots on goals but 
excellent goal keeping by Jayden A and the bar kept getting 
in the way until their efforts were rewarded in the last 
second.  
 
The second half began with a flurry of goals from Year 5, 
increasing their total to 5. Year 6 regrouped with 
determination but time was not on their side.  In the end, 
Year 5 won by one goal difference: 5 – 4. Well done. 
 
The match was punctuated by excellent sportsmanlike 
behaviour and good humour by both teams. 

Mr Bless’ photomontage that captures Year 6’s 4th goal from a set piece. How many times can you spot the ball? 

Year 5 circumvents the Year 6 defense to end up 

with another brilliant goal. 

Another attempt on goal by Year 5. 

It was hard to play due to 

the hot weather conditions 

but we had a lot of fun. 

Thanks to Mr Ferns for 

organising this. 

 

Tyrese Y6 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A group of Year 5 pupils learnt about the importance of 

healthy eating for their bodies and minds  - “Poor food choices 

affect your mood.” They presented their findings to Mr Bless 

and Miss Clarke who were then invited with class 5T to a 

healthy buffet of salad, fruit and various crackers.     

Thanks to Miss Dhillon for supporting the group. 

 

Chef Len has held daily sessions with many classes to talk about 

the ingredients he uses in children’s school lunches. They were 

able to touch, smell and taste these that included some of our 

own school grown produce. 

Next term, Glen will also be making bread with groups of 

children. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

  

Year 6 Award Winners 
 

Congratulations to the award winners of this year: 
 

Mathematics Award – Beverley Ofori-Bonsu 

Reading Award - Zipporah Acheamong 

Sports Award – Maryam Abubaker 

Art Award – Jaleel 

Governor Award – Oskar Thompson 
 

Last year’s award winners Lucas, Raed, Sofia, Connor and 

Perrez gave out the awards with Perrez also spontaneously  

addressing the audience and reflecting on how PoW 

helped him as a learner. 

 

 

Year 6 Leavers Assembly 

Through songs and photos, our Year 6 pupils shared fond memories of the 

past, talked with pride about their achievements and looked forward to the 

future through their many ambitions.  

Chair of Governors Mr way, Miss Clarke and Mr Bless praised the children 

for their resilience despite the adversity and struggle of the past year. This 

theme echoed this morning’s 3 minute Thought for the Day broadcast that 

Mr Bless promised to share with the Year 6 parents: BBC Radio 4 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/programmes/p09q7lbb

